TO: CITY COUNCIL, CITY OF SANDY

FROM: KEVIN CAPELLE, VICE PRESIDENT SANDY MOUNTAIN FESTIVAL

SUBJECT: USE OF MEINIG PARK AND ROAD CLOSURE REQUEST

DATE: 6-09-25

The Sandy Mountain Festival is requesting official authorization for exclusive use of Meinig Memorial Park for this year's festival. The request would begin at 9:00am Friday July 11th and run through the close on July 13th.

The committee is also requesting the following streets closure for festival 2025

July 10th 3:30pm to 9:00pm for the parade line up the following closures are requested

Sunset Ave. Closed between Towel Dr. and Bluff Rd.

Strawbridge Parkway between Tupper Rd. and Bluff Rd.

University Ave. between HWY26 and Sunset Ave.

The parade committee will maintain a one way open lane for residents and emergency traffic. At or around 6:00pm we will need to close bluff Rd. between Sandy Heights and HWY26 and as well as Wolf Dr. between McCormick Dr. and HWY26.

July 12th and 13th the Sandy Mountain Festival committee requests to control the street parking on

McCormick Ave. between Wolf Dr. and the entrance to Meinig Park as well as some spaces on Kimberly Ct. In the past we've used this for handicap parking and parking for performers on the front and back stages.

July 13th 5:00pm to 9:00pm close Meinig Ave. between Baker Ct. and HWY211

Thank you for your assistance in this request. If you have any question, please call me at 503-680-4590